
163 

Federal Communications Commission § 24.830 

(b) Alien ownership. A broadband 
PCS authorization to provide Commer-
cial Mobile Radio Service may not be 
granted to or held by: 

(1) Any alien or the representative of 
any alien. 

(2) Any corporation organized under 
the laws of any foreign government. 

(3) Any corporation of which more 
than one-fifth of the capital stock is 
owned of record or voted by aliens or 
their representatives or by a foreign 
government or representative thereof 
or any corporation organized under the 
laws of another country. 

(4) Any corporation directly or indi-
rectly controlled by any other corpora-
tion of which more than one-fourth of 
the capital stock is owned of record or 
voted by aliens, their representatives, 
or by a foreign government or rep-
resentative thereof, or by any corpora-
tion organized under the laws of a for-
eign country, if the Commission finds 
that the public interest will be served 
by the refusal or revocation of such a 
license. 

(c) A broadband PCS authorization to 
provide Private Mobile Radio Service 
may not be granted to or held by a for-
eign government or a representative 
thereof. 

[59 FR 37610, July 22, 1994, as amended at 61 
FR 55581, Oct. 28, 1996] 

§§ 24.805–24.814 [Reserved] 

§ 24.815 Technical content of applica-
tions; maintenance of list of station 
locations. 

(a) All applications required by this 
part shall contain all technical infor-
mation required by the application 
forms or associated Public Notice(s). 
Applications other than initial applica-
tions for a broadband PCS license must 
also comply with all technical require-
ments of the rules governing the 
broadband PC (see subparts C and E of 
this part as appropriate). The following 
paragraphs describe a number of gen-
eral technical requirements. 

(b) Each application (except applica-
tions for initial licenses filed on Form 
175) for a license for broadband PCS 
must comply with the provisions of 
§§ 24.229–24.238 of the Commission’s 
Rules. 

(c)–(i) [Reserved] 

(j) The location of the transmitting 
antenna shall be considered to be the 
station location. Broadband PCS li-
censees must maintain a current list of 
all station locations, which must de-
scribe the transmitting antenna site by 
its geographical coordinates and also 
by conventional reference to street 
number, landmark, or the equivalent. 
All such coordinates shall be specified 
in terms of degrees, minutes, and sec-
onds to the nearest second of latitude 
and longitude. 

§§ 24.816–24.829 [Reserved] 

§ 24.830 Opposition to applications. 
(a) Petitions to deny (including peti-

tions for other forms of relief) and re-
sponsive pleadings for Commission con-
sideration must comply with § 1.2108 of 
this chapter and must: 

(1) Identify the application or appli-
cations (including applicant’s name, 
station location, Commission file num-
bers and radio service involved) with 
which it is concerned; 

(2) Be filed in accordance with the 
pleading limitations, filing periods, 
and other applicable provisions of 
§§ 1.41 through 1.52 of this chapter ex-
cept where otherwise provided in 
§ 1.2108 of this chapter; 

(3) Contain specific allegations of 
fact which, except for facts of which of-
ficial notice may be taken, shall be 
supported by affidavit of a person or 
persons with personal knowledge there-
of, and which shall be sufficient to 
demonstrate that the petitioner (or re-
spondent) is a party in interest and 
that a grant of, or other Commission 
action regarding, the application would 
be prima facie inconsistent with the 
public interest; 

(4) Be filed within thirty (30) days 
after the date of public notice announc-
ing the acceptance for filing of any 
such application or major amendment 
thereto (unless the Commission other-
wise extends the filing deadline); and 

(5) Contain a certificate of service 
showing that it has been mailed to the 
applicant no later than the date of fil-
ing thereof with the Commission. 

(b) A petition to deny a major 
amendment to a previously-filed appli-
cation may only raise matters directly 
related to the amendment which could 
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not have been raised in connection 
with the underlying previously-filed 
application. This subsection does not 
apply, however, to petitioners who gain 
standing because of the major amend-
ment. 

§ 24.831 Mutually exclusive applica-
tions. 

(a) The Commission will consider ap-
plications for broadband PCS licenses 
to be mutually exclusive if they relate 
to the same geographical boundaries 
(MTA or BTA) and are timely filed for 
the same frequency block. 

(b) Mutually exclusive applications 
filed on Form 175 for the initial provi-
sion of broadband PCS are subject to 
competitive bidding in accordance with 
the procedures in subpart H of this part 
and in part 1, subpart Q of this chapter. 

(c) An application will be entitled to 
comparative consideration with one or 
more conflicting applications only if 
the Commission determines that such 
comparative consideration will serve 
the public interest. 

(d)–(j) [Reserved] 

§ 24.832 [Reserved] 

§ 24.833 Post-auction divestitures. 
Any parties sharing a common non- 

controlling ownership interest who ag-
gregate more PCS spectrum among 
them than a single entity is entitled to 
hold (See §§ 20.6(e), 24.710, 24.204, 
24.229(c) of this chapter) will be per-
mitted to divest sufficient properties 
within 90 days of the license grant to 
come into compliance with the spec-
trum aggregation limits as follows: 

(a) The broadband PCS applicant 
shall submit a signed statement with 
its long-form application stating that 
sufficient properties will be divested 
within 90 days of the license grant. If 
the licensee is otherwise qualified, the 
Commission will grant the applications 
subject to a condition that the licensee 
come into compliance with the PCS 
spectrum aggregation limits within 90 
days of grant. 

(b) Within 90 days of license grant, 
the licensee must certify that the ap-
plicant and all parties to the applica-
tion have come into compliance with 
the PCS spectrum aggregation limits. 
If the licensee fails to submit the cer-

tification within 90 days, the Commis-
sion will immediately cancel all 
broadband PCS licenses won by the ap-
plicant, impose the default penalty 
and, based on the facts presented, take 
any other action it may deem appro-
priate. Divestiture may be to an in-
terim trustee if a buyer has not been 
secured in the required time frame, as 
long as the applicant has no interest in 
or control of the trustee, and the trust-
ee may dispose of the property as it 
sees fit. In no event may the trustee re-
tain the property for longer than six 
months from grant of license. 

[59 FR 53371, Oct. 24, 1994] 

§§ 24.834–24.838 [Reserved] 

§ 24.839 Transfer of control or assign-
ment of license. 

(a) Restrictions on Assignments and 
Transfers of Licenses for Frequency 
Blocks C and F won in closed bidding. 
No assignment or transfer of control of 
a license for frequency Block C or fre-
quency Block F won in closed bidding 
pursuant to the eligibility require-
ments of § 24.709 will be granted unless: 

(1) The application for assignment or 
transfer of control is filed after five 
years from the date of the initial li-
cense grant; or 

(2) The proposed assignee or trans-
feree meets the eligibility criteria set 
forth in § 24.709 of this part at the time 
the application for assignment or 
transfer of control is filed, or the pro-
posed assignee or transferee holds 
other license(s) for frequency blocks C 
and F and, at the time of receipt of 
such license(s), met the eligibility cri-
teria set forth in § 24.709 of this part; or 

(3) The application is for partial as-
signment of a partitioned service area 
to a rural telephone company pursuant 
to § 24.714 of this part and the proposed 
assignee meets the eligibility criteria 
set forth in § 24.709 of this part; or 

(4) The application is for an involun-
tary assignment or transfer of control 
to a bankruptcy trustee appointed 
under involuntary bankruptcy, an 
independent receiver appointed by a 
court of competent jurisdiction in a 
foreclosure action, or, in the event of 
death or disability, to a person or enti-
ty legally qualified to succeed the de-
ceased or disabled person under the 
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